
 

WARREN T. JACKSON ELEMENTARY GO-TEAM MEETING MINUTES 

 Thursday, November 1 2018,  3-4 PM 

  

Main Campus Conference Room 

  I.   Call to Order - The meeting was called to order at 3:04 by Kesha Payne, Chair  

A. Roll Call by Laura Green- Present: Payne, Perry, White, Vise, Green, McBride, Carter, Diedrich 

Absent: Shannon, Ugwonali, quorum confirmed. 

 B. Guests:  none 

  

 II.  Information Items 

A. Kesha Payne asked for any questions with respect to IB be emailed to her by November 29​th​ in 

order to ask Renee Ilhardt. Renee is the IB World Schools Manager. 

B. Principal McBride handed out the last strategic plan 

III. Discussion Items 

A. Strategic Plan was reviewed and the 5 school priorities were discussed. 

a. Replaced improve student mastery in math with maintain student mastery in math. 

b. Replaced establish a K-5 technology education program with implement a K-5 STEAM education 

program. 

B. The 2018 CCRPI score is 96.4 as compared to 104.7 in 2017. The score seems lower because of a 

change in the way the score is calculated. Therefore, we cannot compare them. If we calculated our 2018 

score based on the 2017 standards, we actually made a 4-point gain. 

C. Jackson remains a top-ranking school in APS.  

D. Over the past 4 years there has been no growth in the area of ELA. We have had steady and 

significant growth in the area of Math due to the implementation of Eureka Math school wide. Significant 

growth was shown in the areas of Science and Social Studies in 5​th​ grade Milestones assessments. This 

growth coincides with the switch in model to team teaching. We will collect more data to see if a trend 

emerged from this team teaching approach. 

 



 

E. Approximately 20% of students are not meeting grade level standards on the Milestones 

assessment in the content area of ELA. Based on the current data, literacy has been selected as the area 

of needed improvement. 

F. In keeping with the living strategic plan, implementation of a literacy coach to assist in leveled 

and guided reading as well as the implementation of Lucy Calkins Units of Study. In 2016-2017 staff 

members indicated that a writing program was a priority. In the 2017-2018 school year there was 

assistance in implementing the Lucy Calkins Units of Study. 

G. Next steps: evaluate the literacy program. For the past 4 years the data has not changed. What 

steps need to be taken to see an increase in the percentage of proficient learners in ELA. 

V. The Strategic Plan will now be handed to the school instructional staff to draft School Strategies in 

order to implement the priorities. 

VI. No members of the public were present for comment. 

VII. Meeting was adjourned at 4:45. 
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